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Dear St. Ignatius Catholic School Family,

“Could a greater miracle take place than for us to look
through each other’s eyes for an instant?”

These words of Henry David Thoreau resonate during this fall
full of eyes. After half a year apart, our staff and students
reunited in our building this August for a phased-in approach
to in person learning. Seeing the eyes of our students
gleaming with joy at the real physical presence of their
friends and teachers is a blessing no one can take for
granted.

At times during those first days back at school it was hard to
recognize one another. After all, six months of childhood and
the sunshine of summer bring about many physical changes
in a child, and combined with the newness of masks hiding
the missing teeth and broad grins of students bounding back
into the building, recognition could be challenging. One day
early on, thinking I was talking to a new student, I asked a
first grader what her name was and had an emphatic
response, “Mrs. Kane! I’ve been here since preK!” (I hadn’t
recognized her face behind that mask). 

Adapting didn’t take long, and now we all see eyes- beautiful
browns and blues and greens all shouting out their emotions-
- eyes that were there all along, but perhaps missing our full
attention. Where we once used full faces to interpret speech,
we now see only eyes- watching the way they shift and
expand to fill in the gaps of understanding one another.
Somehow it even feels like we know each other better
now...like we can find the soul faster...as if we can more
quickly recognize the Divine in one another. 

And like waking up to a new morning, our eyes are opened to
see blessings we might have missed before. As you read
through our annual report, I hope you will notice the
blessings that we have found during these new and unique
times. Blessings like the community that holds us up and
keep us strong, the many donors and benefactors that have
kept our school healthy and operational, or the staff that
faces the challenges of this year with incredible fortitude and
determination. 

I pray that this annual appeal finds you and your families
well, and that you might have eyes to see the blessings that
surround us and the Divine working in all that we are doing.

ANDI KANE

PRINCIPAL

OUR MISSION STATEMENT

St. Ignatius is a Christ-centered Catholic

school committed to the Ignatian

traditions of academic excellence and

teaching students to live their Catholic

faith through service and the promotion

of justice. Our community - school,

families, parish - seeks to inspire students

to reach their potential, to act with

initiative and integrity, and to engage the

world as a place where God can be found

in all things.
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493 PreK-8th grade students are

currently being served by St.

Ignatius Catholic School and our

58 staff members. We continue

to exceed our enrollment

expectations  despite the

challenges of the 2020/2021

school year.

493 100%
100% of our students are offered

tuition at a rate that is below our

actual cost to educate and 98%

receive an additional tuition

discount of some kind. Our tuition

remains consistent with other

Catholic schools in our area and is

well below the tuition rates of

most private schools in the area.

100%
100% of our Pre-K-8th grade

students participate is service

and social justice projects in

connection with our Faith in

Action Fair, providing assistance

to 100s of organizations in the

Treasure Valley, across our state,

and around the world.

100%
The average RIT percentile score

of St. Ignatius students on

NWEA nationally referenced

testing exceeded the national

average for both public and

Catholic schools at EVERY grade

level in both math and reading.  
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While this has been an unprecedented and unsettling time for our community, our nation, and our world, we have much to
celebrate as we begin Year 4 of St. Ignatius Catholic School. As we all grapple to cope with the devastation caused by the
COVID-19 pandemic, St. Ignatius has been working hard to provide a new normal for our students-- finding ways to continue
providing high quality education, while doing our best to protect the health and safety of our community. 

As you likely know, we began our school closure on March 16, 2020 along with other area schools. While we had no idea how
long this closure would last, our school made a commitment to creating a remote learning program that would honor the
integrity and mission of our school to carry us through any required social distancing period. It was agreed that St. Ignatius
would strive to be an area of support, structure, consistency, and connection for our students and families during this stressful
time, while maintaining continued academic growth. 

Within days of closing, our remote learning platform was up and running and our teachers were providing all of our students
(even our Pre-K (3-4 year old) students) with much needed structure, community, and continued education. We are grateful to
have staff with the skill set and open mindedness to be able to so quickly have shifted to a remote learning format, and to
have the resources to have allowed our students to begin learning immediately. While not ideal, we found ways to support
spiritual growth, keep students engaged in our community, and maintain our academic growth expectations throughout the
remainder of the 2019/2020 school year. 

Our staff then spent the summer months preparing for what would be an unprecedented year in education. We prepared
operating plans, planned for different possible scenarios, reviewed and improved on our remote learning plans from last
spring, and learned everything we could about the ever-evolving health and safety recommendations and practices. 

Just 2 weeks before our first day of school, CDH announced that Ada County was experiencing the highest level of COVID
spread (Category 3) and advised that students and staff not return to on-site instruction. Despite our original plans to offer
only remote learning during such a period, we made the determination that we could safely begin school by bringing our
PreK fully back on-site and by meeting with K-8 students in small groups. That period was followed by a two week period of
remote instruction, further followed by bringing all students back on campus in a hybrid model of learning on September 1.
This hybrid model invited all K-8 students to return to our campus for daily in-person instruction half of the day and remote
instruction for the other half of the day (with half of our students on campus in the morning and half in the afternoon). This
structure limited the number of students on campus at one time but allowed us to deliver quality instruction and time with
teachers and classmates every day. While this model did not come without sacrifice, it was successful in balancing the safety
of our staff and students with the desire to return to on-site instruction. This hybrid period allowed us time to teach students
and staff new safety protocols and evaluate the effectiveness of our on-site mitigation strategies. 

Finally, on October 5, we were able to achieve our goal of offering fully in-person, all day instruction to all of our students. In
addition, throughout this period and for the remainder of the school year, we continue to provide remote instruction to a
significant number of families who have chosen to remain in remote learning during this uncertain time.  

We ask that you continue to pray for our staff, students, and families as we continue to navigate this challenging, confusing,
and constantly evolving school year. Pray that we continue to show one another grace, patience, and understanding as we all
try to make decisions that support the “greatest good” for our families, our school, and our community.

Rising to the 
Challenge



90.3%
of parents report that they are

satisfied with the education
their students are receiving at

St. Ignatius despite the
challenges of the 2020-21

school year

93.8%
of parents report that they are

satisfied that St. Ignatius is
protecting the health and safety

of their students despite the
continuing COVID spread in

our community 
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BY  BERTHA  SIERRA

We are so excited to report that our WCEA accreditation self study report and our visit were amazingly
successful. WCEA evaluated St. Ignatius and our self report based on 11 WCEA Accreditation Factors. Our
accreditation panel measured our school's effectiveness in each factor as determined by utilizing a rubric that
includes objective criteria for measurement. While we will not receive our official accreditation until this
summer, the report that was issued by our accreditation panel determined that St. Ignatius is “effective” or
“highly effective” is all categories that are evaluated- a huge accomplishment for any school but particularly
exciting for a new school.

The Visiting Committee concluded their report with the following statement: 

"The Visiting Committee observed tremendous Gogorra during our visit to St. Ignatius Catholic School.
There is an exceptional spirit of community and support for Cura Personalis. It is evident that the school
is proud of its ability to provide personalized education for each student in heart, body, mind, and soul.
The students and parents display genuine affection and admiration for the entire faculty and staff.  The
faculty and staff are providing a high-quality Catholic education to students in the Treasure Valley
during a time of great transition  - when we need to rely on our faith more than ever.  The Visiting
Committee commends the school for its commitment to continuous improvement through the WCEA
accreditation process. God bless St. Ignatius Catholic School in their journey; we wish them the best as
they continue their work in providing a high-quality Catholic education in the Diocese of Boise for many
years to come. “Go forth and set the world on fire.”  - St. Ignatius"

St. Ignatius Catholic School values the accreditation process and its role in ensuring that our school fulfills its
mission. We will continue to provide more information about the status of our accreditation as we receive it. In
the meantime, thank you to the teachers and staff for your commitment to this process, to the parents and
board members for participating in the study and visiting team meetings, and to all our parish and school
families for your support during this process. We are incredibly proud of our community!

This fall, St. Ignatius completed the last stage

of the Western Catholic Education Association

accreditation process.  During this process, we  

diligently tracked student and school-wide

data, utilized a wide range of stakeholder

feedback, and assessed our programs and

Catholicity. We used this data to self-evaluate,

issue a detailed self assessment report, and

create data driven goals for the future. In

September, a WCEA team of outside educators

visited our school, observed our staff and

students, and visited with students, staff, and

stakeholders in order to evaluate our program

and our self-study on behalf of WCEA.

WCEA 
ACCREDITATION



by the numbers....

2019/2020
Income

2019/2020
Expenses

*The financial information contained herein reflects
financial income and expenses for the fiscal year
beginning July 1, 2019 and ending June 30, 2020 and is
prepared in accordance with the basis of accounting
prescribed by the Roman Catholic Diocese of Boise, which
is a basis of accounting other than Generally Accepted
Accounting Principles of the United States.

Tuition & Fees
75.2%

Grants
6.9%

Other
5.9%

Parish Subsidy
4%

Fundraising
4%

Donations
4%

Salary & Wages
66%

Employee Beneifts
16%

Curriculum
5%

Facilities
5%

Other
5%

Admin. Costs
3%
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THANK YOU TO OUR 2019-2020
ST. IGNATIUS BENEFACTORS

CL Butch & Lori Otter
Lindsay & Tanner Corwin
Doug Siron
Deborah Peters
Joe & Katherine Simunich
Ann Marie & John Schram
Kathleen & Ronald Adrian
Dorothy McHail
The Land Group, Inc,
Steven & Elise Woodall
Jonathan Kahnoski
Chad & Kristie Neil
Richard Moore
Stephanie & Pedro Gandara
Daniel & Carmen Basalone
Ralph & Martha Chappell
John Hanrahan
GL Klamerus
Apollo Engineering
Gloria Ray
Christine & Stephen Swoboda
Richard & Sandra Pacheco
Antonia Bicandi
Lea & James Murgoitio
Ed & Trina Barrett
Anne & Jesse Shetlar
Montserrat Burkhart
Ernesto Roccatagliata
Ellie Delucchi
Susan Ambrosia
Christine Perez
Robin Warner
Cory Newell
Fred Klein
Timothy Beer
Katen Rasmussen

St. Ignatius Catholic School Gray Wolves Giving Donors

Kathy Pennisi
Mayra & Cody Black
Brian & Nichol Black
Margery M Rabdau
Nancy & Mark Mallory
Mary & Bob Berch
Rebecca Offerdahl
Michael Newell
Ken Sonnen
Eric Cline
Anthony & Katie Adinolfi
Jennifer Delaney
Kaylyn Nichols
Michelle & Nicholas Steiner
David Knipping
Robert Bochsler
Freda & Lesley Morisse
Edwin & Leilani Davis
Lorraine & Bob Fox
Deborah Peters
Thomas & Sharon Fischer
Gerald & Janet Currin
Dean Riggs
Delores & Lawrence Bosio
Darwin & Mary Elizabeth
Chaffin
John & Joycelyn Reiland
Patrick & Marie Marron
Michael Plotts
Richard Krier
John & Maureen Clanin
G & P Rohman
Mary Horkan
Wind Walker Properties, LLC
Mimi Tipton
Harvey Babendure

Katherine Vergara
Gary Campbell & Tamia Purvis
Craig & Beverly Leavitt
Curtis & Linda Guiles
Duane & Karen Bygum
Kenneth & Marcia Grik
Frank & Marlene Celsnak
Michael & Margaret Flinn
Elizabeth Newell
Mary Ellen & Michael Ayersman
E. Michael & Janice Siron
Eric & Lauren Gale
Matthew Adams
Peter Herman
Andrea Lau
Karl Clough
Kathy Hunt
Larry Hawkins
Richard Collingwood
James Shirley
John & Janice Van Dyck
Michelle & Mike Evans
Jonathan Kahnoski
Jarvis Dental & Orthodontics
James & Roberta Hinson
Jackie Dahl
Cecelia Haner
Pat O'Hara-Langdon
Thomas & Sharon Fischer
Aimee Towell
Daniel Forcey
Nina Baker
Mike Martin
Johanthan Kahnoski
John and Karen East
Robin & Kevin Warner

Dennis & Dannye Hanrahan
Dale & Ann Nelson
Elizabeth Abraham
John and Gloria Lejardi
Susan Logan
Debbie Peters
G. Kent & Nancy Taylor
Idaho Catholic Foundation
Judy & Bud Hawley
Ramon & Darla Arana
Kaylyn Nicols
Bethany & Nic Alger
Mary Wax
Ellen & William Cooper
Janet Sherwood
Robert & Bonnie Krieger
Levi Veatch
Grace Koga
Rebecca Offerdahl
John & Maureen Clanin
Patricia McLaughlin
Jonelle Krakau
Paul & Shirley Isaacs
Eileen McAndrew
The HN and Frances C Berger
Foundation
Maryanne Cunninghan
Donna Sacks
Ken Sonnen
Beatrice Martindale & Valerie
Hadley
Eryk & Margot Spytek
David Davis
Sharon Wilson
John & Kathleen Sacks
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Nason & Rachel Hoyt
Amy & Joe Stover
Rachel & Juan Postigo
Hafid & Adriana Mantilla
Bethany & James Bewley
Nate & Amy Schrandt
Marie & Michael Fitzgerald
Greg & Patti Keller
Don & Tricia Flynn
Robert & Julie Pannell
Brenda & Jim Elledge
Chris & Deitra Batt
Tim & Brittany Brady
Kepa & Amy Zubizarreta
Shane & Katelyn Smith
Angela & Erik Hanson
Robert & Kathleen Frohwerk
Chris Ansotegui
Nathan & Anna Gamel
Tom & Cookie Sorge
Merrideth & Scott Dressler
Paul & Tammy Franklin
Jacob & Yesenia Ineck
Geoff & Jacqueline Kite-Powell
Andrea & Chris Zambukos
Dan & Kathryn Seebold
Barbara Nizich 
Christen Wilmer 
Nic & Bethany Alger

Greg & Carolyn Miller
Tink Newcomb
Lisa & Ralph Neumann
Ydalia  Yado/ Daniel Prado
Chacon
J. & Kaylyn Nichols
Patrick & Patricia Aggers
Raul Rios/ Jenna Booth
Mark Smalley / Karen Hibbs
Elizabeth & Matt Patton
Janet & Josh Campbell
Mike & Elisa Collins
Jake & Trina King
Steve & Bobbie Cooper
Phil & Linda Renzulli
Eric & Lauren Gale
Andi & Sean Kane
Walter & Janelle McIntyre
Bonnie Kerns
Michael & Gretchen Hroma
Mike & Salina Brown
Jim & Keri Noll
Rebecca & Seth Dunn
J. Michael & Aislynn Derden
Keriann Brinegar
Shannon & Casey Glenn
Terry & Nicole Derden
Chris & Hillary Smith
Dawn & Drew Dewhirst
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St. Ignatius School Foundation Donors

JR & Jeanne King
Stephanie & David Renk
John & Michelle MacArthur
Eryk & Margot Spytek
Anthony & Katie Adinolfi
Shawn & Cassidy Rasmor
Darlene & Doug Black
Richard & Julie Jacobson
Rose & George Gebran
Brian & Lindsey Burnett
Jon & Nadya Larsen
Mark & Nancy Mallory
Karen & George Mulhern
Justin & Laurie Noe
Janet & Dan Emmett
Chris & Carrie Keller
Chadwick & Kristie Neil
Dan & Sherril Johansen
Craig & Patricia Somers
Nic & Bethany Alger
Deanna & Jeremey Westmark
Maria & James Yee
Jesse & Anne Shetlar
Christian & Jennifer Schobert
Pete & Stephanie Gandara
Jay & Kira Cranford
John & Kristine Heintzberger
Aaron & Jennifer Mann
Joe & Joyce Schram

Fire Gala Paddle Up Donors Dan & Sonya Zehrung
Stephanie Croner /Camille Tust
Ryan & Kit Fitzgerald
Brent & Anna VanVliet
Daniel & Farnoush Davis
Sean & Heather FitzGerald
Dave & Carrie Sullivan
Amy Caldwell
Calley & Tony Haws
Frank & Cathy Smalley
Joe & Chrissy Kane

In addition to the donors listed
herein…..

THANK YOU to Holy Apostles
Parish for continuing to provide
spiritual support and over
$127,500 in financial support to
our school community this year.

THANK YOU to our HSA who
donated over $165,000 to our
school from fundraising efforts.

THANK YOU to all of the
businesses and individuals who
donated items for our  Fire Gala,
Fall Festival, and Jogathon, and
THANK YOU to all of the
volunteers, attendees, donors and
auction purchasers.

Blake & Annelise Van Vliet
Bob & Kathleen Satterwhite
Carlos & Rosa Bendeck
Craig Schamp
CSHQA 
Dan & Doris Zavadil
David & Carrie Sullivan
Debbie Peters
Debbie & Stoney Tuckness
Dick & Julie Jacobsen
Doug & Darlene Black
Father Leonard A MacMillan
Hattie Scott
Jack & Mary Crane
Jean Johnson

James and JoLynn Hollingsworth
Connie Bourman
Faye Jaskowiak
Tom and Kathleen Sorge
Father Len MacMillan
Bill and Sharon Gray
Otto H. Achenbach
Jean Johnson

Raymond & Senia Inglin Scholarship
Berch Scholarship
Joe P Tully Scholarship
Crane Schloemer Scholarship
Jonathan Adam Fortier Scholarship
William Phillip Abela Scholarship

Foundation Legacy Society Members

Jeffrey & Tina Newcomb
Jonathon Kahnoski
Kate Spessard
Ken Sonnen
Knights of Columbus Council
Michael & Ronda Konst
Milena Vaccaro
Robert & Kathy Frohwerk
Sharon Judycki
Stanley & Regina Welsh
The Four J Foundation (Anne Moree
Goss, Jeanne King & Patty Head)
Liz Oler
Tom & Kathleen Sorge

Foundation Named Scholarships

Gifts to St. Ignatius Catholic School

and St. Ignatius School Foundation

were made in memory of...

Dolores  Z. Saylor
Diane Moore

William McHail
Nick Jenkins

Trinidad Corbellini
Charlie Horkan

Frances Petesch
Kea Bentz

Frank Hasman
Nadine Aschenbrenner

In addition to our donors, THANK

YOU to all who have given of time

and talent to St. Ignatius Catholic

School and St. Ignatius School

Foundation during the 2019-2020

school year.

Jeanna Kleinschmit
Margery Robdau
Marlene Brack
John LaForge
Patricia Born

Tom Cote
Nick Jenkins
Patricia Born

Catherine Reed
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Dear St. Ignatius Family,

I want to take a moment to thank each of you for the generosity you have shown to St. Ignatius Catholic
School during the 2019-2020 school year. I am constantly inspired by the amazing acts of generosity that I
see within our school family-- not just from our financial donors, but from those who volunteer their time
and talent in furtherance of our common mission to provide Catholic education to the children of our
community. I am always amazed by the things that can be accomplished when a community comes
together with a common purpose. 

At its core, Catholic education is about a belief that our children grow best within a community that
celebrates faith, and where the spirit can be nurtured alongside the mind and body. Our mission at Holy
Apostles and St. Ignatius is that such an education be accessible to all those who wish to pursue it.
Providing an affordable Catholic education is possible because of the generosity of our donors.
  
2020 has presented even greater financial need within our school community. In addition to our expected
year-to-year financial needs, our school has incurred over $130,000 in unexpected costs this year as a
result of the pandemic and our commitment to provide a healthy and safe in-person learning experience
to our families during this time. These additional costs have included hiring of additional staff, purchase
and installation of air ionization equipment, and investment in additional health and safety equipment
(such as thermometers, PPE, and mitigation equipment for our classrooms). In addition, we have
experienced a greater need for financial assistance from our school families since last spring.

Given these unexpected financial burdens and the fact that our typical fundraising events will be limited
this year, our Gray Wolves Giving Annual Appeal will be more important than ever in the coming months. I
am asking our entire community of parents, parishioners, neighbors, alumni and partners to prayerfully
consider financially supporting St. Ignatius Catholic School this year through this annual appeal. My hope
is that every person who believes in the mission of St. Ignatius Catholic School will participate in this
annual appeal in whatever amount their budget will allow. Whether it is a $50 gift or a $2000 gift, I ask
that every person in our community invest in our mission. 

I ask you to pray with me for our school, our families, our parish, and our entire community as we continue
to weather this storm together. God bless each and every one of you during this challenging time.

Gogorra in Christ,
Fr. Len MacMillan

Stronger
Together

2019 /2020



St. Ignatius Catholic School relies on the philanthropic generosity of our community to maintain our
current tuition/income model. Your gifts “bridge the gap” between the actual cost to educate a student
at St. Ignatius and the amount of tuition paid for each student. Without substantial financial support
from our community, we will not be able to maintain these substantial tuition discounts. That means
that every student who attends St. Ignatius benefits from the generosity of our donors.

Gray Wolves Giving provides donors with a vehicle to make an incredibly tax effective contribution
directly to the school by taking advantage of the Idaho Education Tax Credit. Using the Idaho
Education Tax Credit, it doesn’t have to cost a lot to make a big difference at St. Ignatius Catholic
School.

The Idaho Education Tax Credit lets you support Idaho Catholic Schools with dollars you would
otherwise pay on your Idaho Income Tax Return.  The State will CREDIT 50% of the first $500 for an
individual or $1000 for a married couple filing jointly. In addition, the normal charitable deduction
permits you to deduct the amount of your contribution on your Federal Income Tax Return as well as
on your State Income Tax Return.  (If you itemize your deductions).  Depending on your tax bracket and
liability, your contribution to St. Ignatius could cost you very little.

The chart below shows examples of how the Idaho Education Tax Credit works based on the 35% marginal tax bracket and
itemized taxpayer return. You must have a large enough tax obligation to qualify. Figures are estimates. As always, we
recommend discussing your specific tax situation with your tax advisor.

Joint Return Gift Amount                                         $250.00                        $400.00                                   $1,000.00
Tax Benefit from itemizing deductions*             ($87.50)                        ($140.00)                                   ($350.00)
50% Idaho Education Credit                              ($125.00)                      ($200.00)                                  ($500.00)
NET out of pocket cost of contribution              $37.50                            $60.00                                     $150.00

2019 /2020

Gray Wolves Giving Annual Appeal & Idaho Education Tax Credit
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based scholarship awards to Bishop

Kelly High School--including the Carley

Scholarship (a full, four- year

scholarship to BK).

We thank these students and their

families for joining us on this journey. 

 We enjoyed watching you grow in your

faith, friendships, academics, and

dedication to service and social justice.

May you continue to be growing,

learning, loving, reverent, seekers of

justice in high school and throughout

your life. 

"But without the darkness we
wouldn't know the warmth of the
light."

Despite a world in turmoil last spring,

there was also great joy! 

In May, St. Ignatius Catholic School

graduated 49 wonderful young men

and women--our largest graduating

class yet! We are confident these

wonderful students will go on to be

leaders who turn FAITH into ACTION. 

38 of these graduates have gone on to

attend Bishop Kelly High School, and

several of our students received merit

2020 GRADUATES
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Go forth and set the
world on fire!


